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2.
INFORMATION

2.1. Members will be aware that the Council agreed to support the creation of a Local Enterprise Partnership for the South East Midlands, and that this LEP proposal was approved by government last autumn. Since then, the partners involved have been discussing the funding, resourcing, design and company structure for the SEMLEP. 

2.2. A Steering Group was established by the partnership to progress matters. The Steering Group currently has in membership 12 local authorities, and representatives from the business community, and the university, social enterprise and voluntary sectors.  It has agreed that the LEP should take the form of a company limited by guarantee, with a  Board membership comprising:-

· an independent chair drawn from the private sector (arrangements are in hand to select candidates for this position) 

· six local authority places 

· six business sector places. 

A further place for the Higher Education sector is due to be determined at the next Steering group on the 16th March. The Voluntary and community sector will have observer status. 

2.3. The partnership has agreed that each local authority should make a contribution of £7000 towards the costs of running the LEP. A contribution from the house-building sector is also expected, and further contributions from the university sector and the wider business community are under discussion. The Borough Council already makes a £7000 contribution to the outgoing Milton Keynes and South Midlands sub-regional arrangements, so this sum will simply be replaced by the new subscription. The LEP will have a small staff of 2 or 3 people and will rely on the contribution of all partners to progress a focused action plan, which will aim to deliver on three or four key objectives over the next three years. The exact form of the work plan will clearly need to be agreed by the new Board when it is established. 
2.4. The Council is familiar with operating the type of company structure proposed – it is, for example, the model used by NNDC. Essentially, the Council, as a member, is one of the owners of the company, but, as it is limited by guarantee, there is no exposure to any ongoing liabilities should it cease to trade. This would include any “close down” costs such as sharing redundancy payments amongst the members if there were insufficient company funds to do so. 
3.
CONSULTATION AND CUSTOMER IMPACT

The Council has been an active party to the Steering Group, and at officer level, in helping design the company structure and determine its role. 


4.
POLICY IMPLICATIONS

The creation of a LEP provides a formal structure within which economic development priorities for the area can be agreed and progressed. 
5.
USE OF RESOURCES

The Council is being asked to contribute £7000 annually towards the costs of SEMLEP, which is provided for within the overall budget. 
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1.	PURPOSE OF REPORT





	To seek approval to become a member of the South East Midlands Local Enterprise Partnership (SEMLEP) company.  





6.	RECOMMENDATION





	The Executive Committee is recommended to agree to take up membership of the SEMLEP company, as set out above, subject to agreement by the Head of Legal and Democratic Services, of the detailed articles of association and other terms. 








